

Maine State Board of Nursing

295 WATER STREET
AUGUSTA, MAINE 04330
TEL. 289-5324

September 16, 1987

Mary T. Henderson, Esq. Pine Tree Legal Assistance, Inc. Augusta Area Office 39 Green Street PO Box 2429 Augusta, ME 04330

Dear Ms. Henderson:

This will reply to your letter dated August 14, 1987 re Dianne Blair.

At its meeting of September 11, 1987, the Board of Nursing voted to not renew Ms. Blair's license to practice nursing at this time. The basis of the Board's vote is that at the time the Board last met with Ms. Blair, she did not appear to be mentally capable of practicing nursing.

The Board's decision must be appealed within thirty (30) days for the Board to grant Ms. Blair an adjudicatory hearing on this matter. If you wish to appeal, the Board has agreed to fund a second evaluation by Dr. Brian Rines, prior to the hearing, and will make arrangements for payment.

Sincerely yours,

MAINE STATE BOARD OF NURSING

Jean C. Caron, R.N. Executive Director

JCC:vlc